
Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear Lieutenant General Gadzhimagomedov Stanislav,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to continuing our joint efforts!

Happy Holidays! C HOBbIM ΓOДOM! 



Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear Colonel General Rudskoy Fedorovich Sergei,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to continuing our joint efforts!

Happy Holidays! C HOBbIM ΓOДOM! 



Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear Colonel General Andrey Serdyukov,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to continuing our joint efforts!

Happy Holidays! C HOBbIM ΓOДOM! 



Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear Rear Admiral Samuel J. Paparo,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF Operations 

Directorate, I wish you, your service members and your 

loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing in 

promoting peace and stability in the region, and reaching 

new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear Major General Michael L. Howard,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear Major General  James B. Jarrard,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF Operations 

Directorate, I wish you, your service members and your 

loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear Lieutenant General  Andrew P. Poppas,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear Lieutenant General  Steven L. Basham,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
BG Yaniv Asor
 IDF DJ3 OPS

Dear Lieutenant General Gadzhimagomedov Stanislav,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to continuing our joint efforts!

Happy Holidays! C HOBbIM ΓOДOM! 



Sincerely,
MG Yacov Bengo

 IDF J7

Dear Major General Brandon A. Swanson,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! 

I look forward to working with you and your staff, 

continuing in promoting peace and stability in the 

region, and reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Yacov Bengo

 IDF J7

Dear Mr. Donald M. Benton,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Yacov Bengo

 IDF J7

Dear Major General  Jeffery P. Kramer,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Aharon Haliva

 IDF J3

Dear L.Gen Michael Rouleau,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
BG Yaniv Asor
 IDF DJ3 OPS

Dear M.Gen W.F Seymour,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Yacov Bengo

 IDF J7

Dear B.General Jay H. Janzen,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! 

I look forward to working with you and your staff, 

continuing in promoting peace and stability in the 

region, and reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



Sincerely,
MG Yacov Bengo

 IDF J7

Dear Lt. Gen Daniel  J. O'Donohue,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Operations Directorate, I wish you, your service 

members and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! I look 

forward to working with you and your staff, continuing 

in promoting peace and stability in the region, and 

reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 



BG Hidai Zilberman
IDF Spokesperson

Israel Defense Forces

Dear B. General Jay H. Janzen,

On behalf of the men and women of the IDF 

Spokesperson's Unit, I wish you, your service members 

and your loved ones - a Happy New Year!

The past year has been challenging and exciting! 

I look forward to working with you and your staff, 

continuing in promoting peace and stability in the 

region, and reaching new heights of cooperation.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year! 


